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Category: American History/Biography 
                                                                                                                        
BUFFALO KING 

James "Scotty" Philip, a pioneer South Dakota rancher, is often 
credited with saving the American Bison from extinction. Philip  
and his wife, a Native American, came to Dakota Territory in the 
late 1800s. He set out to save the buffalo from extinction by  
buying a small herd of 74 buffalo. By the time of his death in  
1911, the buffalo herd had grown to more than 1,000. Buffalo  
from his herd have been used to restock herds across the nation, 
including South Dakota's Custer State Park. The Executive  
Producer and Director of the documentary is Justin Koehler, a  
native of West River South Dakota, who grew up on a ranch not  
far from the town of Philip, which was named after the South  
Dakota pioneer. 
     
Airdate 8/18/2014 

                   
 
Category: Arts 
 
AMERICAN MASTERS TANAQUIL LE CLERCQ 

Discover the inspiring story of the ballerina paralyzed by polio 
at age 27, who was muse to George Balanchine and Jerome Robbins, 
and who influenced dance forever. See rare archival footage and  
interviews with Jacques d'Amboise and Arthur Mitchell. 

 
Airdate 8/29/2014  

 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY 101 

Host Eric Gorges visits John Wilson, a writer, a teacher and a  
woodworker, at his home shop and learns how to make a shoulder  
plane. Eric learns the history of shop-made tools, how to home  
temper tool-steel and the importance of salt in the woodshop. 

 
Airdate 9/6/2014 

 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY 102 

Host Eric Gorges visits a friend, April Wagner, a glassblower 
working in abstract art. Eric and April discuss the connection 
between making a sacrifice when starting up a business and the  
give-and-take that successful craft people must make and the  
rewards that eventually come. Eric learns how hot a glass studio 
can get and how to make a glass cup. 
 



Airdate 9/13/2014 
 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY 103 

Brain Galloup builds guitars and runs a school to teach others 
the craft of guitar making. Host Eric Gorges visits the school 
and learns what it takes to build a guitar from scratch. They 
discuss the tonal properties of wood, steam bending and key  
steps of guitar building. 

 
Airdate 9/20/2014 

 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY 104 

Host Eric Gorges visits with Walter Arnold, an accomplished 
stone carver. Eric learns about what it takes to carve limestone 
and marble.He also hears about the history of stone carving and  
early days of Walter's apprenticeship in Italy, including  
kicking around the same quarry where Michelangelo shopped for 
his marble. 

 
Airdate 9/27/2014 

 
DA VINCI: THE LOST TREASURE 

Leonardo da Vinci is considered by many to be one of the 
greatest artists who ever lived. Yet his reputation rests on 
only a handful of pictures - including the world's most famous 
painting, the Mona Lisa. Fiona Bruce attempts to uncover the 
story of this enigmatic genius. She begins her journey in  
Leonardo's birthplace, the small town of Vinci in Tuscany, and 
follows in his footsteps to Florence, where he was apprenticed  
to the master painter Verrocchio. In Paris, Fiona is given a  
private view of the Mona Lisa and learns the secret of how  
Leonardo achieved the extraordinary effect of the picture on  
generations of art lovers: by meticulously applying layer upon  
layer of paint thinly mixed with oil to produce a smoky, 
mysterious finish. And in New York, she is given an exclusive 
preview of a sensational discovery: a new Leonardo, thought to  
have disappeared centuries ago, Salvator Mundi, The Savior of 
the World.  
 
Airdate 7/27/2014  

 
 
Category: Culture 
 
BRAZIL WITH MICHAEL PALIN 102 

Michael Palin's Brazilian odyssey begins in the northeast, where 
modern Brazil was born. He starts in the city of Sao Luis before 
traveling down the coast to Recife and Salvador, dropping in 
on the vaqueros - Brazilian cowboys - who work on vast cattle  
ranches. His travels also take him south to the stunning coastal 
lagoons of the Lencois Maranhenses national park. In Salvador,he 



learns to drum with the famous Olodum School and has a lesson in 
cooking Bahian-style, before finding out what lies behind the 
beguiling moves of capoeira dancers.   
 
Airdate 7/6/2014 

 
BRAZIL WITH MICHAEL PALIN 103 

On the road to Rio, Palin visits the source of Brazil's great 
mineral wealth - the state of Minas Gerais and its giant mines. 
Here, he meets some ordinary Brazilians dedicated to preserving 
the natural beauty of the state. Then he's off to Rio de  
Janeiro, host of the next Olympics and World Cup. Rio has always 
been a party town, but it's also blighted by drugs and gang 
violence. Palin learns how the authorities are hoping to bring 
the favelas back into the city. He also learns how to celebrate 
a goal like a Brazilian radio commentator and books a room in 
one of the city's famous "love hotels"!   
 
Airdate 7/13/2014 

 
CATALINA HOLLYWOOD’S MAGICAL ISLAND 

Through the eye of film director, Greg Reitman, we get a first 
hand glimpse of The Magic Isle off the coast of California, 
Santa Catalina Island. While exploring historical, social, and  
environmental changes,the film captures the mystical splendors, 
natural beauty and romance of Catalina. Using a mix of rare 
16mm, archival film and old black and white stills, inter-cut 
with interviews of islanders, historians and celebrities; the  
viewer is taken on a journey during America's golden era. It 
begins with the acquisition of the Santa Catalina Island Company  
in 1919 led by William Wrigley, Jr. He set a course for  
Catalina's future in the world of art, sports, music and  
entertainment that was unmatched in US history even through  
present day. The film highlights stars of the Big Band Era,  
Marilyn Monroe, and the island's role as Hollywood's secret  
playground for the stars. The island even played a role in 
helping to elect a President. We witness the island's tragedy  
and heartache - deftly captured in the film with heartfelt  
interviewsand a score that tugs at the emotions. Utilizing  
interviews with Jean-Miche Cousteau, heirs of the Wrigley 
family, residents and visitors of the island; we learn of illiam  
Wrigley, Jr's dream of preserving the island's natural beauty as 
well as providing a magical place for all to enjoy. The film  
concludes with Art Good Jazz Trax, Fender's Catalina Island  
Blues Festival, and a visual kaleidoscope of modern day Catalina 
Island as an ecological paradise highlighting the revival of the  
island as a place of leisure and entertainment. 
 
Airdate 8/29/2014 

 
 
 



DEEP CITY: THE BIRTH OF THE MIAMI SOUND 
America, in the 1960's was a time of great achievement, upheaval 
and transformation. The stains of social and racial injustice 
marked every corner of society. And as often occurs in nations 
amidst turmoil, great artistic outlets emerge as a direct result 
of those changes. This decade was no exception. Soul music, a 
distinct cultural phenomenon born out of the inner cities, was at 
the forefront of this new American expression. It was a sound 
that combined gospel, rhythm and blues and emerged out of a 
uniquely Black-American experience.  
During this period, there were several music labels across the 
country such as Atlantic and Stax Records that captured this 
sound. However, the Detroit-based. Motown Records was the pioneer 
label during this era. All across the U.S. other cities scrambled 
to replicate the success of the Motown label. These labels mainly 
operated on shoe-string budgets with limited releases and even 
smaller channels of distribution. For so many in these regions, 
it became more about putting out good music than commercial 
success. In the mid-1990's, Miami, Florida was no exception.  
Deep City Records was the brainchild of Producers Willie Clarke 
and Johnny Pearsall. One from the backwoods of Tallahassee,  
Florida the other from the mean streets of Miami, this duo honed 
their business and music skills learned in college at FAMU and  
would go on to change the face of Soul Music in Miami and 
eventually the country. Deep City:Miami's Motown will delve into 
the life and times of these groundbreaking producers, their  
label, the unique artists they spawned and the remarkable era in  
which they accomplished it. 
 
Airdate 9/27/2014 
   

                               
Category: Economy 
 
CENTURY IN THE SUN 

A CENTURY IN THE SUN is the story of Florida's dramatic  
transformation from America's last frontier into the fourth 
largest state in the U.S. The film chronicles how Standard Oil 
magnate Henry Flagler arrived in Florida in the late 1800s,  
built a railroad and hotel empire on the last American frontier,  
and launched a population boom that lasted a hundred years. The  
film traces Flagler's impact on Florida through the 20th  
century, as it becomes the fastest-growing state in the U.S., 
exploring the consequences -- both intended and unintended -- of  
Flagler's stunning success in launching the boom that drove 
Florida's economy, until it was stopped in its tracks by  
the Great Recession. 
 
Airdate 7/17/2014 

 
 



RAILROAD MAN: THE LIFE AND LEGEND OF JAY GOULD 
Jay Gould was one of the greatest entrepreneurs of the  
nineteenth century, but also one of its most misunderstood. 
Starting from humble beginnings, he singlehandedly fashioned one 
of the nation's most formidable empires, running both the Union 
Pacific Railroad and the Western Union Telegraph Company. He was 
a bold visionary, a creative genius and a supreme business  
strategist, yet history has not been kind to Gould. Many  
historians regard him as a duplicitous and deceitful "robber  
baron" responsible for one of the worst stock market crashes of  
all time. This one-hour documentary offers insight into Gould's 
business triumphs, stinging failures and public relations  
challenges. Narrated by Academy Award-winning actor Jeremy 
Irons, the program uses a combination of archival images, 
distinctive animation and interviews with authors and historians 
to tell the story Gould's life, a figure simultaneously called  
the smartest man in America, as well as its most hated. 
 
Airdate 7/31/2014 

 
RALPH MUNROE'S BARNACLE: CENTERPIECE OF A LEGACY 

Ralph Middleton Munroe was an early South Florida settler. It?s 
hard to imagine what the area looked like when he arrived here 
back in 1877. No highways, no streets, and certainly no railroad. 
Yet he was captivated by the people and the natural world he 
found. He brought with him an enduring spirit and a talent for 
yacht building and architecture. He also brought something else 
that was new to the area ? a camera.  
This is the story of Ralph Munroe and the legacy that helped 
shape South Florida forever. At the center of his legacy is The 
Barnacle, a home he built in what was to become the heartbeat of 
Coconut Grove. The home was constructed almost entirely of 
materials he salvaged from shipwrecks in Biscayne Bay. He also 
took steps to preserve the environment, and document what life 
was like here in the early 1900?s.He wrote a book and took 
thousands of pictures.  
 
Meet Munroe?s grandchildren and great grandchildren, who share 
stories of growing up at The Barnacle. Hear how he invented a 
first-of-its-kind ship that could sail in very shallow waters. 
 
Watch as experts describe the remarkable building of his home, 
still standing today. Share the photographs that give us an  
enchanting glimpse of the people of once-upon-a-time. 
 
Airdate 7/31/2014 

 
 
Category: Environment/Nature/Natural Disasters 
 
BIG CYPRESS SWAMP: THE WESTERN EVERGLADES 



Producer/cinematograher Elam Stoltzfus answered the call of the 
wild to go deep into the Big Cypress Swamp along with fine-art 
photographer Clyde Butcher and musician Sammy Tedder. During the 
journey Elam joined with many other public land managers, local 
experts, hunters, orchid lovers, artists, and a great many other 
people. The expedition across the swamp in airboats, hiking, 
mucking about, aerial, canoes, and swamp buggies gave the HD 
video crew ample opportunities to capture breathtaking images. 
BIG CYPRESS SWAMP: The Western Everglades documentary is a 
collection of stories of how the Big Cypress almost didn't 
happen, how the lands are currently managed,an overview of animal 
behaviors, stunning landscape scenes and a cacophony of stunning 
sounds blended into a musical score. Clyde Butcher is the host 
and it is narrated by Peter Thomas. 
 
Airdate 7/9/2014 

 
LAST DAYS OF MAN: TOP TEN WAYS TO EXTINCTION 101 

Five potential threats to our survival are investigated. From 
risks such as collapsing stars and hostile extraterrestrials, 
which originate in outer space, to more down-to-earth but equally 
alarming dangers such as super volcanoes and natural pandemics, 
scientists and other experts outline the risks and potential 
solutions to humankind's greatest threats. 
 
Airdate 8/5/2014 

 
 
LAST DAYS OF MAN: TOP TEN WAYS TO EXTINCTION 102 

Five additional potential threats to our survival are explored, 
starting with the worst nuclear disaster yet - Chernobyl. From 
the abandoned city of Pripyat and the Chernobyl disaster, things 
go from bad to worse as scientists and other experts count down 
risks and race to find solutions to other threats that include 
climate catastrophes, doomsday wars, robots who use their 
artificial intelligence to outsmart us, and synthetic biology 
gone bad. 
 
Airdate 8/19/2014 

 
 
Category: Health/Health Care                                                                                            
                                                                                                          
30 DAYS TO A YOUNGER HEART WITH DR. STEVEN MASLEY, MD  

Did you know that it's possible to make your heart 10 years 
younger? Regardless of your body composition, genetics, or 
age...you can turn back time. And when you do...you will feel 
healthier, trimmer, fitter, sexier, mentally sharper and better 
than you have in a decade. Does it sound too good to be true? It 
isn't! Steven Masley, MD and his three simple steps have helped 
thousands of patients turn back the clock...and reverse the onset 



of aging and disease. He is a board-certified physician, 
nutritionist, longevity researcher and award-winning educator who 
is also a highly acclaimed chef, trained at the Four Seasons. In 
"30 Days to a Younger Heart", Dr. Masley shares the surprising 
news that Metabolic Syndrome, also known as pre-diabetes - not 
high cholesterol - is the number one cause of cardiovascular 
disease. Since the term metabolic syndrome 
is new to most, the doctor describes how easy it is to determine 
your risk, and why so many Americans have it. Dr. Masley also 
educates viewers about the dangers of invasive, often unnecessary 
cardiovascular procedures. His 3 step Heart Tune-Up program is a 
guide to making lifestyle changes that significantly reduce the 
likelihood of developing cardiovascular disease. He specifically 
discusses the impact food, nutrients and exercise have on making 
a measurable difference in the reduction of arterial plaque. 
Discover five new categories of heart-healing foods, learn how 
the amount of time you exercise isn't as important as you may 
think plus ensure you receive the five key nutrients many lack 
but are truly necessary for a younger heart. No matter how old 
you are, or how much you weigh or even the health battle you are 
facing, no one has to be on a one-way street to aging and 
disability. Patients' lives every day have been saved and 
transformed with this heart tune-up program that explores the 
three easy lifestyle corrections that can take 10 years off of 
your heart's age in just 30 Days. 
 
Airdate 8/24/2014 

 
ADD AND LOVING IT 

Actor Patrick McKenna is after the truth. "Everything you think 
you know about ADD (Attention Deficit Disorder) and ADHD 
(Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder) is wrong." In this 
uplifting and entertaining documentary he talks to researchers, 
specialists and doctors about ADD and ADHD. He also chats with 
ordinary Canadians & Americans who are directly dealing with the 
challenges of this common problem. Interwoven with these 
insights, Patrick shares his own life story and his personal 
struggle with undiagnosed and untreated ADHD, and, now, his 
success in living with adult ADD. Though the suffering is real, 
Patrick is interested in the good news. When ADD is diagnosed and 
treated, life can become very sweet. A liability can become an 
asset. As one expert explains, "This is not a diagnosis to fear. 
This is a diagnosis to understand and embrace." The program 
amuses and amazes us by actually presenting the facts-what is 
known for sure. Patrick and director and co-host Rick Green lead 
viewers through a lively romp about the symptoms of adult ADD and 
the five keys to turning ADD from a hidden handicap that 
sabotages your life to an ally that allows you to soar. The 
production techniques are fantastic! Patrick laughs at the lies, 
busts the myths, and finally takes on the most controversial 
aspect of ADD - medication! 
 



Airdate 8/14/2014 
 
 
Category: Media 
 
WAR OF THE WORLDS: AMERICAN EXPERIENCE   

Orson Welles' 1938 "War of the Worlds" radio broadcast and the  
mass hysteria it caused are explored. 
 
Airdate 7/31/2014 

             
 
Category: Minorities/Civil Right 
 
DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING FOOTPRINTS THROUGH FLORIDA                                                            

Dr. Martin Luther King: Footprints Through Florida is a half 
hour documentary about Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. told by the  
people who knew him and were impacted by him. As the foremost  
civil rights leader, King successfully inspired a nation through 
his powerful speeches, non-violent protests and his world  
renowned March on Washington which led to the Nobel Peace Prize. 
He brought hope to all people and healing to America. 
 
Airdate 9/19/2014                                                                

 
   
Category:        Recreation/Leisure/Sports 
 
HIALEAH SPEEDWAY: NO GUTS, NO GLORY 

It's a Saturday night in 1954 and the roar of the racecars at  
Hialeah Speedway can be heard all over town for the first time. 
Families would gather, men would cheer, and teenagers would peek  
through the fences to steal a glimpse of the action and larger- 
than-life racing personalities. Then, in 2005, the track was 
silenced forever. This is a half-hour story of Hialeah  
Speedway's 51-year run as a community centerpiece and launch pad  
for some of the greatest names in racecar history. Interviewed  
are race legend Bobby Brack (most winning driver from Hialeah 
Speedway), track annoucer Marty Little, Reunion Organizaer Romie 
Bacelo and Herb Tillman who was the first to win a race in 1954.  
Some racers have now settled in North Carolina and started  
companies that build racecar engines and recreate classic cars  
from the speedway's heyday. Today, they are being used at other 
great racing venues around the U.S. Many of the key players also 
still live here in South Florida. 
 
Airdate 7/31/2014 

 
LADY IN BLACK 

NASCAR's first paved track. The first superspeedway. The first  



Winston Million win. The first 500 mile race. The first track 
where doors were fitted with braces to absorb the impact of 
(inevitably) hitting the wall. The birth of the infield camping 
tradition. The closest finish and also the largest margin of  
victory in NASCAR history. These are just a few of the historic  
events that have taken place at the Darlington Raceway in its 60 
year history. It has become a pillar of the NASCAR circuit, and 
has been compared to such other sports meccas as Lambeau Field, 
the "House that Ruth Built," the Kentucky Derby and The Masters.  
And to think, it all started over a game of cards in a shed next  
to a minnow-pond. 
 
Airdate 8/3/2014 

 
 
Category: Religion 
 
DAVID SUCHET IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF ST. PAUL 101 

Suchet begins on the path of St. Paul throughout the Middle  
East/Asia Minor from Jerusalem to Turkey, and explores Paul's 
Damascus conversion road experience that would change his life  
forever. He also seeks to show how Paul's early life in Tarsus 
would prepare him for his missionary work that would take him 
across the Roman Empire. In Antioch we encounter Paul and the 
fledgling church as they make the crucial decision to admit 
Gentiles into the Christian faith. This episode ends with  
Suchet's saying that Paul's next big step would be to convert 
the populations in Europe - which sets Paul up with a  
confrontation with Rome. 
 
Airdate 8/3/2014 

 
DAVID SUCHET IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF ST. PAUL 102 

Suchet follows Paul's journey to the west where the name of  
Jesus was not known. Paul wants to convert people to Jesus 
before the end of the world arrives. But he is doing so in areas 
where Caesar himself is believed to be a God, and his mission is  
not well received. Successes are met with failures in places 
like Philippi and Thessaloniki, but Paul is proud of hardships 
as they serve to strengthen his resolve to change the world. All  
roads lead to Rome, the hub of early Christianity, and it is 
here that Paul will pay the ultimate price. 

 
Airdate 8/3/2014 

 
EVEREST: A CLIMB FOR PEACE 

EVEREST: A CLIMB FOR PEACE chronicles the journey of nine "peace  
climbers" from different faiths and cultures as they attempt 
to summit the tallest mountain in the world. Actor Orlando 
Bloom, also a United Nations Ambassador for UNICEF, narrates. 
Filmed on location in Nepal, Tibet, Israel, Palestine, Jordan, 



U.A.E. and the United States, the documentary focuses on 
Palestinian Ali Bushnaq and Israelis Dudu Yifrah and Micha 
Yaniv. Setting aside their differences, they come together to 
forge a path of teamwork and cooperation. This, however, is 
easier said than done. Each believes their respective nations, 
embroiled in a brutal war for years, lie on the right side of  
the conflict. A socially relevant film about peace, war and the 
human spirit,EVEREST: A CLIMB FOR PEACE features spectacular 
Everest footage, including a dramatic rescue near the summit. 
 
Airdate 8/26/2014  

 
JERUSALEM: CENTER OF THE WORLD 

Jerusalem is arguably one of the most fascinating and  
complicated cities in the world. This program draws on religious 
texts, the science of archaeology and oral traditions passed on  
through millennia to try to determine why this small city has 
occupied the minds of so many for so long. Host Ray Suarez of  
THE NEWSHOUR leads viewers to the holiest sites of Judaism,  
Christianity and Islam - on the land, from the sky and  
underground. 
 
Airdate 7/24/2014 

 
 
Category: War/Veterans/National Security 
 
EDWARD VIII - THE NAZI KING 

When the Duke and Duchess of Windsor sailed into Palm Beach,  
Florida on the SS Berkshire from Nassau on 18th April, 1941,  
they were looking forward to enjoying three days of relaxation, 
playing golf, drinking and gossiping with American high society. 
But unbeknown to this infamous couple, the night before the ship 
docked, President Roosevelt had instructed FBI chief J Edgar  
Hoover to launch what was to be an extraordinary covert  
intelligence exercise that had to fool both the exiled royals 
and the US secret service agents guarding them.The final FBI 
report, recently released under the US Freedom of Information 
Act, running to 227 pags, reveals that the Duke and Duchess of 
Windsor harbored pro-Nazi sympathies and that Edward was lined  
up to go back to the throne as a Nazi puppet if Hitler defeated 
Britain. Now, for the first time, the full, inside story is 
told, in which Edward and his wife were warmly welcomed by 
Hitler in Germany and thereafter Edward passed on top secret 
Allied information to the enemy. It's a tale of treachery, 
corruption and depravity at the heart of the British monarchy – 
and one which could have changed the course of history.     
 
Airdate 9/12/2014        

 
 



GENERALS AT WAR 101 
In 1941, the British totally underestimate the fighting ability 
of the Japanese- until Japan launches a surprise attack on  
Singapore, a tiny jewel in the Crown of the British Empire. 
General Arthur Percival is the British general tasked with the 
defence of the wealthy colonies of Malaya and Singapore. General 
Tomoyuki Yamashita -the Tiger of Malaya - leads the "driving 
charge" to oust him. The Japanese are outnumbered from the start, 
but with the help of bluff, speed and bicycles they put the 
British to rout, striking a blow at the very heart of Britain's 
Empire in the  
East. 
 
Airdate 9/2/2014       

 
GENERALS AT WAR 102 

1942 - The United States Navy has just been devastated at Pearl 
Harbour. But the Japanese attackers fail to destroy an important  
American asset - their aircraft carriers. To wipe out these  
carriers once and for all Japanese Admiral Nagumo takes the 
mighty Japanese fleet to the island of Midway and lays a trap 
for US Admiral Fletcher and his decimated forces. Nagumo 
believes he will finally crush his adversary, but he doesn't 
know that Fletcher holds a lethal trump card – he has broken  
Nagumo's code and knows his plan... 
 
Airdate 9/9/2014 

 
GENERALS AT WAR 103 

In 1942, two of the most charismatic generals of all time, Field 
Marshall Erwin Rommel, the Desert Fox, and General Bernard 
Montgomery face off over a barren stretch of rocky desert in 
the Egyptian desert.Each is determined to outwit and outfight  
the other in a bloody battle of minds as well as men. As they 
duel for North Africa and the oilfields of the Middle East,  
Rommel relies on blitzkrieg tactics of speed, surprise and  
daring. Montgomery takes a different tack. He digs in for a  
defensive battle and puts his faith in planning, training and  
new equipment. The outcome of their head to head turns Hitler's  
fortunes in North Africa and gives the British their first  
decisive win of the war. 
 
Airdate 9/16/2014 

 
GENERALS AT WAR 104 

1942 - as the Germans storm across the Soviet Union, Hitler 
becomes obsessed with taking Stalingrad - the city which bears  
the name of his arch-enemy Joseph Stalin. The German army is  
led by General Paulus, a meticulous war gamer. Facing him across 
the map table is Soviet General Chuikov - a hardened fighter, 
not afraid to get his hands dirty. Paulus is confident he 
will soon bring the city to its knees. But the German army 



reduces Stalingrad to rubble so successfully, that the ruined 
city actually works against them. It blocks their tanks and  
creates the perfect killing ground for Russian snipers and  
street fighters. The battle degenerates into bloody pockets of  
fierce hand-to-hand combat. The Germans eventually gain control 
of 90% of the city. Then the Russians unleash a counter- 
offensive. The Russian "rats" spring the trap back onto their  
attackers and encircle the German army. Paulus insists on  
waiting for the order from Hitler to break out, but the order  
never comes. Ultimately Paulus is forced to make the hardest  
decision of his military career, and his life.... 
 
Airdate 9/23/2014 
 

 
 


